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Service Change Notice 22-73 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
1130 AM EDT Fri Aug 5 2022 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS partners and NWS employees 
 
FROM:    Bruce Entwistle 
         Chief, Aviation and Space Weather Services Branch 
 
SUBJECT: Temporary Suspension of the Arkadelphia, AR (KADF) Terminal 
         Aerodrome Forecast (TAF) Effective Immediately August 5, 2022  
         And Until Further Notice  
 
NOTE:    The following change has no impact on NOAA Weather Wire Service  
         Subscribers. 
 
Effective August 5, 2022 and until further notice, the National Weather 
Service Forecast Office in Little Rock, AR has suspended the Terminal 
Aerodrome Forecast (TAF) for Dexter B. Florence Memorial Field in 
Arkadelphia, AR (KADF).  The KADF automated weather observing equipment 
that provides routine and special surface observations (METAR and SPECI) 
is being moved to another building at the airfield.  The expected 
resumption of the KADF METAR and subsequently the KADF TAF is planned for 
later in 2023. 
 
TAF service requires a constant review of weather conditions, which 
include weather observations (METAR and SPECI) at the airport.  Upon 
resumption of scheduled observations at Arkadelphia (KADF) Airport, the 
NWS Little Rock office will resume normal TAF issuances. 
 
For questions regarding this service, please contact: 
 
Paul Witsaman, Aviation Meteorologist 
NWS - Southern Region 
682-703-3707 (office) 
paul.witsaman@noaa.gov 
 
James Reynolds, Meteorologist in Charge 
NWS Little Rock Arkansas 
501-394-3354 
james.reynolds@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification 
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